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Editor’s Message 
Elizabeth Nelson 

It’s only April, but for me it feels like we are quite a way into 2023. The weather is getting nicer, 

thoughts naturally turn to ALA Annual, and it is time for another issue of Library Leadership & 

Management. 

This month we have some very thought-provoking articles on topics ranging from bullying in the 

workplace and the pandemic (both looking forward as well as looking back at the past few 

years), to knowledge management and how that can help us in our library work. 

Coming in a few months we are going to have some bigger changes at LL&M. Since the 

formation of Core, the editors of LL&M have been working closely with our counterparts at the 

other Core journals -- Library Resources & Technical Services (LRTS) and Information 

Technology and Libraries (ITAL). These three publications are currently hosted in three different 

places – Texas Digital Library, Boston College, and ALA. I’m happy to share that this summer 

we will all be moving to ALA’s Open Journals System platform. ALA uses the same system that 

we currently use for submissions and review, so the experience as a reader, author, and 

reviewer will stay the same. The only difference will be the web address. Stay tuned for more 

information as we get closer to migration. 

I hope you enjoy Volume 37, Number 1 of Library Leadership and Management. Happy reading! 
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